
In addition to teaching art at LHS, I try to keep my fingers involved in outside art 
projects. The latest of which was a large set of clay murals for Sanford Heart 
Hospital in Sioux Falls, South Dakota.

I'm honored that my good friend, Brad Bachmeier continues to receive 
commissions for large scale mural projects and continues to hire me to help with 
the sculpting.

Our previous collaboration was a monumental brick mural that now resides in the 
Camp Grafton Army training base at Devil's lake, ND. It's always fun working with 
Brad on these projects and I consider it an honor to be a part of such prestigious 
commissions. 

Those of you who have known me since 1993 have known of my "epic" frugality 
and have also known the epitome of frugality, my white Geo Metro. Until last month 
it was a very pristine little car. That changed when a "blind" deer bounced off the 
side of my car, causing some nasty body damage. I pounded out the front fender so 
it's shaped roughly back to the way it was but the door and rear panel are waiting 
for me to come back to that project with a "fresh eye" if you know what I mean. 

As always, check the Blog page to keep up with the latest projects and rants that I 
care to share with the world. 

Again, Merry Christmas to all of you and be sure keep in touch in 2012! 


